
This request is for a non-substantive change to FERC-725 (OMB Control Number 1902-
0225) per the final rule in RM22-10-000.  In the final rule, the Commission directs the 
North American Electric Reliability Corporation (NERC) to develop a new Reliability 
Standard or modifications to Reliability Standard TPL-001-5.1 to address transmission 
system planning for extreme heat and cold weather events that impact the reliable 
operation of the Bulk-Power System.  The final rule directs NERC to submit the 
proposed new or modified Reliability Standard no later than 18 months from the 
publication of the final rule in the Federal Register (i.e., by December of 2024).  Further, 
the final rule directs NERC to ensure that the proposed new or modified Reliability 
Standard becomes mandatory and enforceable beginning no later than 12 months from 
the effective date of Commission approval of the new or modified Reliability Standard in 
accordance with 18 CFR 39.5.

None of the existing burdens for FERC-725 are affected by Docket No. RM22-10-000.  
The Commission estimates the annual reporting burden and cost due to Docket No. 
RM22-10-000 to be the same as those included in FERC-725 for the “Standards 
Development” activity by the Electric Reliability Organization (i.e., NERC):  1 response 
and 20,800 hours.  
 


